
 

 

 

 City of Placerville 
Development Services Department 
Engineering Division, 3rd Floor  
3101 Center Street, Placerville, CA  95667 
(530) 642-5250 / (530) 642-5568 fax 
 

7/11/17 
 
California Transportation Commission 
Attn: Executive Director 
1120 N Street, Mail Station 52 
Sacramento, CA 95814 
 
Re: 2017 Active Transportation Program Augmentation / Upper Broadway Pedestrian 
Connection Project 
 
Dear Susan Bransen, 
 
The City of Placerville is pleased to submit this letter to confirm the City’s application for the 
2017 Active Transportation Program (ATP) Augmentation of funds for the Upper Broadway 
Pedestrian Connection Project. This project will provide sidewalks and additional pedestrian 
improvements at strategic locations which will be constructed in conjunction with a bike lanes 
project. The pedestrian improvement in the project increases safety for the community and 
reduces greenhouse gas emissions. 
 
The project schedule and funding plan has been adjusted to reflect the available augmentation 
funds as shown in the Project Programming Request Form. If awarded augmentation funds, the 
City will have a fully funded project in combination with the matching funds provided by the City 
and the El Dorado County Transit Authority (EDCTA). The City has coordinated with EDCTA to 
ensure matching funds can be provided with the accelerated schedule. Through the City’s 
analysis, the proposed schedule will provide sufficient time for the project to be designed and 
constructed.  
 
By converting the two-lane street into a modern, active transportation corridor, our community 
will have the choice to live out an active lifestyle on Broadway. The project provides active 
transportation improvements that will offer safe community access to services, transit and 
commerce. The proposed sidewalk and pedestrian improvements will help achieve active 
transportation goals and benefit our community.  
 
Thank you for the opportunity to submit an application for the 2017 Active Transportation 
Program Augmentation. The City is thrilled with the possibility of being granted the necessary 
funds to design and construct the Broadway corridor with sidewalk improvements. 
 
Sincerely, 
 
 
 
Cleve Morris 
City Manager 
 
CC: Laurie Waters 


